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This month, the Sacramento Betsuin is putting on a fundraiser for humanitarian efforts to help the people of Ukraine. It will 
be on Saturday, August 13, at 2PM called “Songs in Solidarity with Ukraine” and feature performances of song. The event is 
free, but donations are welcome to go to the cause. The reason for this event is, of course, the ongoing conflict with Russia. 
The Buddhist Churches of America’s Ministers Association has put out a statement on the conflict as follows: 
“Guided by the Buddhist principles of Wisdom & Compassion, the Ministers Association of the Buddhist Churches of 
America opposes the Russian invasion of Ukraine. Buddha taught that Greed, Hatred, and Ignorance are poisons, and we 
see all three fueling this war.  
Wisdom recognizes that all things are Interconnected, and the fallout from this war will affect not only the innocent civilians 
and refugees but so many others as well, from the soldiers on both sides, to the environment and to the entire world.  
Buddha’s Compassion recognizes that all life has value and happiness for all beings is the ideal. This is seen in the Metta 
Sutta with the aspiration, ‘May all beings be happy – May they be joyous and living in safety.’ Our founder, Shinran Shonin, 
expressed the wish, ‘May there be peace in the world.’  
We are in favor of relief to the victims and call for this war to end.” 
 
To add to the statement, I believe that the ambitions of nations is the result of the ignorance of individuals. When we look at 
ourselves, we see that we care deeply about us. We want to be happy and healthy. We want food, shelter, and things that 
bring us joy. However, we do not stop at the minimum nor are we ever satisfied. The Buddha said that even if it rained gold 
coins, we would not be fulfilled. Human nature is to be voraciously selfish. And, on the contrary, the world and everything in 
it are finite. Thus, we come into conflict when we want something that makes another happy for ourselves because they will 
put up resistance. This seems quite common sense but, even so, we have not found a different way. Mikhail Piotrovsky, the 
director of the State Hermitage Museum in St. Petersburg said, “we are all militarists and imperials” when asked about a 
pacifist position. I think that this is built into not just the Russian culture but in American, Japanese, and many other of our 
cultures: to fight and take until we can rule the world.  
 
Thus, we must search ourselves for the source of this conflict and uproot it at the cause. The Buddha said, “Searching all 
directions with your awareness, you find no one dearer than yourself. In the same way, others are thickly dear to 
themselves. So, you shouldn’t hurt others if you love yourself.” Ironically, by understanding how much we care about 
ourselves we begin to understand why we should care about others. That if they love themselves as much as we love 
ourselves, how could we possibly impose on anyone? Then comes the action from such a realization. It is wonderful that we 
have opportunities to give funds to those that need help, and I am proud of our temple for putting on such a show of 
solidarity. On top of this, we must continue to live in a way that does not hurt others, raise our children to live the same way, 
and make sure that those that represent us share those values. In doing so, we can create a nation and, hopefully, a world 
that believes that it is possible for all of us to coexist in a peaceful way.  

 
Gassho,  
Rev. Matthew Hamasaki 

 

  



 

  
 

 



 

Buddhist Church of Florin  

In-Person Service Protocols  
 
Sunday, August 14, 2022, August Shotsuki Hoyo, Rev. Matt Hamasaki will officiate the service in the Hondo 

at 11:30 a.m.  Zoom services will no longer be available. 

If you plan to attend, please RSVP the number of people attending by Sunday, August 7, 2022 to 

florinbuddhist@gmail.com.  

 
  

We will continue to follow safety protocols for all in-person services.   

  

• Please arrive 15 minutes earlier to check in at the main entrance of the Hondo.   

• Face masks must always be worn while indoors.  

• Sanitize hands before entering the Hondo or other church facilities.  

• Continue to practice social distancing.  

• Proof of vaccination is no longer required.  

• Services will be held in the Hondo with seating properly spaced apart.  Families may be seated together 

in specified sections.  Families with children 5 years old and younger will have special reserved seating 

areas.  

• No Service Book will be provided (Please bring your own service book or one may be purchased from 

the church for $5).  

• During this time of COVID, the BCF is not able to offer any type of onsite dining.  

• Due to capacity issues, we ask that you RSVP the number of people attending by the Sunday prior 

to the service to florinbuddhist@gmail.com if you plan to attend the service.  We hope to see you soon!  

  

Please note that in-person services are subject to cancellation if county/CDC guidelines change or if it becomes 

too risky for the safety and health of our Sangha members to continue with indoor gatherings.  

  

In the event of a change, we will post the updates on our website, Facebook page and send out a message to our 

email list.    

 

 

  



 

 

ONLINE PAYPAL DONATIONS 
You can now make online donations/payments to the church by visiting our website at florinbuddhist.org and clicking on the 
"Donate" button near the bottom of the home page. This is convenient for you to make online donations/payments for such 
things as, osaisen, shotsuki, special services, membership and other services/events.  
 
Contact Kathy Menda at (916) 392-1896 or (916) 761-9469 if you have questions. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://florinbuddhist.org/


 
Buddhist Church of Florin 

Governing Board Meeting Highlights  
Meeting Date: July 14, 2022 

 

 

President, Lois Kashiwase: Rev Imada’s start date will be August 15, 2022. 
Lois Kashiwase and Jennifer Kubo will be attending the Minister’s Assistance and/or Layperson Helper 
session on July 23rd and August 20th at the Sacramento Betsuin.  The board approved to pay their 
registration fee $100 each through the BCF Buddhist Education Fund. 
 
Treasurer, Kathy Menda:  Affiliates were reminded the second quarterly reports are due by 
July 31, 2022. 
 
First Vice President, Margie Sunahara:  Continues to be responsible for use and security of the BCF 
facilities and grounds.  She has issued a Memorandum of Agreements to Kyudo Kai and Kendo Club of 
Sacramento.  Reviewing lease proposals for current copier machine that terms out 
in July.  Ballots were distributed for 2022-2024 Board of Directors and due by July 13th.  
 
BWA, Peggy Okabayashi:  Congratulations to the BWA 2022-2024 Cabinet Elected.  BWA will be 
sponsoring Mrs. Isako Wasano’s Kimekomi Doll Class beginning August 2022, classes to be held 3rd 
Saturday of each month.  BWA Summer Camp will be held on August 9th still have openings. 
 
Jr. YBA, Ginny Syphax: “Lock-In” on Saturday July 23, 2022 from 9 AM to 9 PM. 
 
Scheduled In-Person Services – Sunday July 17th, 11:30 am, Shotsuki, Hatsubon, Obon Service, guest 
speaker Rev Tadao Koyama; Sunday August 14th, 11:30 am, Shotsuki Service.  All service attendees are 
required to RSVP by August 7th. 
 
Membership, Tim Tsukamoto:  New Member: Erik & Katie Nishida and family. 
 
Eric and Elizabeth Fujii are on the ACC 50th Anniversary Committee.  BCF will be participating in the 
fundraiser on Saturday, September 17th, ACC Ohana Walkathon.   
The church will be staffing a check point station.  BCF team has been created and requesting participants 
and donators to register with the BCF team.  
 
The board approved a 60-month lease with Caltronics Business Systems on a Konica Minolta 308 copier.  
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 



 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join the BCF walking team! September 17, 2022 at 9 A.M. It will be held at the Greehaven-Pocket Canal 
Walkway near ACC Senior Services. 

  
The ACC 50th Anniversary Ohana Walk is an all-age and community-wide walkathon that will be held on September 17th at 
the Greenhaven-Pocket Canal Walkway followed by a picnic at the ACC campus. It will feature some friendly competition and 
include an Ohana T-shirt, lots of prizes, complimentary items, and a picnic lunch at the ACC Campus for all registered 
walkers. 
  
In celebration of ACC's 50th Anniversary, the event seeks to include everyone young and old as well as our sister non-profit 
charitable organizations and churches serving the Sacramento region. 
  
The entire walking route is 2.5 miles end-to-end, with six checkpoints spaced 1/2 mile apart. You can choose where to start 
and end. You can also form your own team! Donors may sponsor a walker for a flat amount or in half-mile increments, 
measured in “checkpoints.” 
  
Join us for a morning of fun and fitness! 
  

•    Adults 20-79 years old, $35 
•    Youth 9-19 years old, $15 
•    Keiki and Super Seniors, 8 and under and 80+ years old, FREE 

 

To join the BCF team, sign up via this link:  
When you register to the walk (https://acc.rallyup.com/c/reg), you will be using the shopping cart and given 
the option of selecting your walking team. Buddhist Florin Church is on the list. If you already registered 
and want to select BCF as your team, you need to log in your account and edit your registration. 
Can’t join us? That’s okay, you can donate to the BCF team via this link: 
https://acc.rallyup.com/ohana/t/7235bcf/Team/Details   

https://acc.rallyup.com/c/reg


 

If you missed out donating for Jr. YBA’s Lock-in fundraiser, we are still accepting donations.  

Thank you! 

 

 



 



 

 



 

 



 

If you haven’t designated Buddhist Church of Florin as your charitable organization, please 

do…free money to BCF! Thank you! 

  



 

 



 

 


